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Pre-Accreditation/Zero Visit for HND degree program at Royal College- Gujranwala   

January 29, 2025  

Royal College Gujranwala is a private institute and has started BS HND 

from Fall 2022. It is affiliated with Government College University 

Faisalabad (GCUF). There are 2 regular and 1 visiting faculty members 

to teach 23 students enrolled in the HND degree program.  

 

An Accreditation Inspection Committees (AIC) comprising of Dr. 

Waqas Ahmad, Associate Professor, Department of Food Science & 

Human Nutrition, University of Veterinary & Animal Sciences, Lahore 

and Muhammad Faraz Afzal, Assistant Director Coordination, NAEAC 

conducted Pre-Accreditation/Zero visit of HND degree program. 

 

Mr. Khuram Ijaz, Principal, Royal College, Dr. Kiran Ramzan, Vice 

Principal, Royal College, Mr. Naveed Ahmad, Admin Officer and Ms. 

Komal Siddique HoD, Department of Human Nutrition & Dietetics and 

other faculty members of Royal College received and welcomed 

NAEAC team members.  

 

Ms. Komal Siddique, HoD, Department of Human Nutrition & Dietetics 

presented the departmental achievements as per itinerary. AIC visited 

departmental infrastructure including labs, classrooms, library, faculty 

offices and held meeting with students of the department to get an insight 

of teaching environment in the departments. Under curriculum review, 

each course file was checked for its contents like lecture breakdown, 

attendance, assignments and results. AIC held individual faculty meeting 

to know the working environment in the college and job satisfaction 

level.  

 

In the concluding session of the visit, the program evaluator/expert 

shared his observations with Mr. Khuram Ijaz, Principal, Royal College, 

Dr. Kiran Ramzan, Vice Principal, Royal College. Mr. Khuram Ijaz 

thanked NAEAC team for their day- long deliberations and inspection visit and assured that the 

recommendations made by AIC would be implemented in true letter and spirit.  


